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Week Ending Friday 16 February 2024                                                            Issue 20 

 
 
Dear Parent(s)/Carer(s) 
 
Today has definitely been a ‘feel good Friday’. We always look 

forward to our holidays, but this one even more so after the last 

couple of days.  We knew that Ofsted were going to visit at some 

point this year, to be honest the waiting is the most stressful part 

of the process!  They have seen us for what we are, a busy, 

vibrant school offering trips (three on Wednesday), prepping year 

11s for their exams, sharing Valentine’s love, hosting primary 

school sports festivals along with lots of learning and focus within 

lessons. They commented on what inspiring young people we 

have and thanked us for making them feel so welcome.  Our 

students have been amazing, and all of those that were spoken to 

did so with confidence and clarity.  

There is now a time frame before the final report is published, so 
I cannot comment on the outcome, but will of course let you 
know when this happens in about a month’s time.  I would like to 
say thank you to those of you who took the time to complete the 
parent view survey, it was overwhelmingly positive.  Many of the comments were so lovely. We appreciate that in 
such a large school, it is going to be difficult to please everyone all the time, and we will reflect on what some of you 
have said that will help us to improve.  
 
Last week we attended the Harlow Education Awards, celebrating with our nominated students and staff.  Two of 
our students were selected as overall winners, which was just amazing – Leyton Parlour for his Outstanding Act of 
Kindness and Evan Mortimer for Overcoming Adversity. You may have seen the link in Your Harlow last week. 
Congratulations! 
 
Have a wonderful half term. 

 

Quick links 

TOP PASSMORES POINTS ACHIEVERS 

HOUSE PASSMORES POINTS 

YEAR GROUP ATTENDANCE 

PASTORAL UPDATE 

SPORT / PE UPDATES 

SUBJECT INFORMATION / UPDATES 

CAREERS NEWS 

ANY OTHER INFORMATION 
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Bobby Paxton Year 7 54 

Anyia-Joan Addison Year 7 52 

Lucas Andrews Year 7 52 

Sonny Dzingel Year 7 50 

James Afram Year 7 49 

Mason Crouch Year 7 49 

Fin Hodson Year 7 47 

Megan Wright Year 7 46 

Louis Monaghan Year 7 45 

Maisey Shurman Year 7 45 
 

Charlie Brown Year 8 57 

Poppy Houghton Year 8 57 

John Adesina Year 8 51 

Heath White Year 8 49 

Melody Everett Year 8 48 

Olivia Lamplough Year 8 48 

Scarlet Aylwin Year 8 46 

Ryan Youens Year 8 42 

Lucy Stratford Year 8 41 

Molly Mooney Year 8 41 

William Ward Year 8 41 

Zak Kearney Year 8 41 
 

Lana Stevic Year 9 54 

Rio Ramadan Year 9 52 

Freddie Gardner Year 9 49 

Aron Ingram Year 9 48 

Elissa Morris Year 9 48 

Benjamin Dack Year 9 45 

Lewis Dean Year 9 45 

Josh Norris Year 9 41 

Rebecca Goody Year 9 41 

Phoebe Miles Year 9 40 
 

Ryan Salberg Year 10 54 

Angel Fernandes Year 10 37 

Bobby McDonald Year 10 37 

Charlie Brandle Year 10 37 

TOP PASSMORES POINTS ACHIEVERS 
Friday 9th February - Thursday 15th February 2024 

January 2024 
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Bryony Kelso Year 10 33 

Charlie Horton Year 10 31 

Harry Dorrington Year 10 31 

Mario Olaru Year 10 31 

Senan Phelan Year 10 31 

Ryan Gerty Year 10 30 
 

Huey Lai Year 11 32 

Maisie Peacock Year 11 23 

Brais Bici Casas Year 11 22 

Charlie Johnson Year 11 21 

Faith Horn Year 11 21 

Tristan Thira Year 11 21 

Freddie Pannell Year 11 19 

Harry New Year 11 19 

Ruby Guinness Year 11 19 

Ruby Holmes Year 11 18 

Tony Johnson Year 11 18 
 

 

 

 

 

Dragon 37344 

Griffin 35805 

Lion 36083 

Unicorn 35470 
 

 

 

 

 
Average Attendance 

Y7 93.72% 

Y8 88.00% 

Y9 91.27% 

Y10 89.33% 

Y11 88.92% 

Whole School Attendance 90.27% 

HOUSE PASSMORES POINTS 

Monday 8th January – Thursday 15th February 2024 

YEAR GROUP ATTENDANCE 

Friday 9th February – Thursday 15th February 2024 
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Thought for the Week: Exploring Democracy 

As part of our "Thought for the Week," students delved into the British value of democracy. Through discussions and 
activities, they explored the principles of democracy, including equality, representation, and the rule of law. The 
highlight of the week was the chance for students to participate in the UK Youth Parliament elections, where they 
experienced firsthand the democratic process and exercised their right to vote. Students learned about the 
significance of youth representation in shaping policies and decisions that affect their lives. The opportunity to 
witness democracy in action provided students with a tangible example of civic engagement and the power of their 
voices in creating positive change. 

In the News: Lent 

During this week's "In the News" segment, students learned about Lent, a significant period observed by many 
Christians around the world. They explored the traditions, practices, and significance of Lent, including fasting, 
prayer, and acts of self-reflection. Understanding the cultural and religious aspects of Lent fosters respect for 
diversity and promotes awareness of different traditions within our school community. 

Peer Dialogue: Reflecting on Goals 

During peer dialogue sessions, students engaged in reflective discussions about their goals for the half-term. They 
evaluated their successes and challenges, sharing their achievements and areas for improvement with their peers. 
These sessions provide valuable support and accountability, encouraging students to set meaningful goals, track 
their progress, and collaborate with their peers to overcome obstacles. 

Other highlights this week 

Love was in the air this Valentine's Day as students had the opportunity to spread kindness and appreciation to 
those they care about most in the school community. Valentine's Day cards and sweet treats were available to 
purchase all week and our Cupid's Angels, delivered these heartfelt messages and goodies on Wednesday, creating 
smiles and warm feelings throughout the halls. Not only did this event foster a sense of camaraderie and 
appreciation, but it also served as a fundraiser for a worthy cause. All money raised from this initiative will benefit 
No Child Without, further demonstrating our commitment to supporting those in need within our community. 

Additionally, we would like to congratulate the winning House in each year group for their outstanding efforts 
throughout this half-term. Their dedication, teamwork, and positive contributions have truly shone through. As a 
token of recognition for their achievements, these winning Houses were rewarded with a well-deserved non-uniform 
day on Friday. This celebration not only acknowledges their hard work but also encourages a sense of pride and unity 
within our House system. 

Looking Ahead: Empathy Week 

Looking ahead to after half-term, students can anticipate engaging activities as part of Empathy Week. As we join a 
nationwide movement to build the empathy generation, students will participate in various activities aimed at 
fostering empathy, compassion, and understanding towards others. Through empathy-building exercises and 
discussions, students will develop essential social and emotional skills that contribute to a more inclusive and 
compassionate school community. 

The Pastoral Team hopes everyone has a wonderful half-term break and we look forward to seeing you all back on 
the 26th February which will be week two on your timetable cycle. 

PASTORAL UPDATE 
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Match Report:  

Harlow School cup final yr11 - Passmores Academy - Sports Reports 

 

 

 

Year 11 revision/booster sessions 

Year 11 revision/booster sessions over half term are detailed below. Please note that there are no catering facilities 

during half term so if students want to eat during the 30 minute break, they will need to bring a packed lunch 

 

 
 

Disneyland Newsletter 
At the start of the month, our computer science department took 47 GCSE students to the Computing LIVE! Event in 

Disneyland Paris. Students heard from leading experts in Artificial Intelligence, Gaming and Business on how the 

material they cover within their curriculum is applied to the world. In addition, they were able to hear about the 

different careers and were shown the many different paths a career in computing could take them. 

             

In addition to the conference, we were able to enjoy the Disneyland theme parks where we conquered rides such as 

Hyperspace Mountain, Avengers Flight Force and Indiana Jones’ Temple of Peril and enjoyed both the Stars on Parade 

and the Electric Parade. 

SPORT / PE UPDATES 

SUBJECT INFORMATION / UPDATES 

https://www.passmoresacademy.com/page/?title=Sports+Reports&pid=168
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London Winter Run  

For some of our students, this would not be possible without the funds given from our charity No Child Without. The 

No Child Without charity believe that no child should miss out on any opportunity within their education due to 

financial circumstances that are out of their control.  

On February 25th, 17 staff from across Passmores Academy and Stewards Academy are embracing the cold and taking 

part in the London Winter Run . We are asking all those in our community to see if they can contribute however big 

or small to the No Child Without charity on this link to help us continue to be able to fund these incredible 

experiences for our young people. 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/pclclondonwinterrun2024 

 

Music Opportunity to Join the Passmores Academy Steel Pans Music Groups 
There are currently spaces available for pupils in years 7-11 to join the Passmores Academy Steel Pans groups. 
Rehearsals take place after school on Monday afternoons in L109 in the Passmores music department. Group 1 is 
from 3.30pm-4.30pm and Group 2 is from 4.30pm-5.30pm. Rehearsals are taken by former Passmores 
music students Daniel Barwick and Jasmine Devine. All sessions are free to attend and there is no need to be able to 
read music - you just need enthusiasm, energy and a little bit of rhythm! To join, just turn up on Monday at 3.30pm 
or for further details email Mr. Butler (Head of Music) at d.butler@passmoresacademy.com 

This link shows a recent performance at the Passmores Academy Christmas concert:  
https://youtu.be/G17Qkz73_T8?feature=shared 
 

https://www.londonwinterrun.co.uk/
https://www.justgiving.com/page/pclclondonwinterrun2024
mailto:d.butler@passmoresacademy.com
https://youtu.be/G17Qkz73_T8?feature=shared
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GCSE drama trip to Metamorphosis  

On Wednesday this week we took our Year 9, 10 & 11 drama students to The Lyric Theatre, Hammersmith to see 

Frantic Assembly's adaptation of Franz Kafka's Metamorphosis. The tale of a young man who is gradually worn down 

by the responsibility he carries to keep his family afloat against ever changing work targets and societal pressure.  

Frantic Assembly are a well-established physical theatre company 

who are most well known for their adaptation of Curious Incident 

of the Dog in the Night-time, which ran in the West End for a 

number of years and did much to highlight issues and 

understanding around autism.  

On entry to the busy auditorium, we took our seats in the upper 

circle and immediately took in the set showing Gregor Samsa's 

sparse and dismal room. Pupils were quick to analyse and discuss 

the set and what possible meaning could be extracted from what 

they could see, even before the action started.  

Frantic's physical presentation of Gregor Samsa's decline from 

breadwinner to burden was both engaging and emotive. The 

novella, adapted for stage by Lemn Sissay and Scott Graham, has 

been sensitively adapted to include monologues where we get to 

hear each of the Samsa family's stories intersected by physical 

sequences that show the family unit gradually break down and 

Gregor become an alien in his own home. Pupils were impressed 

by the strength and agility of the core cast, as characters were 

passed around, elevated through the air and quite literally hung 

from the walls and light fixtures. The piece was powerful and pupils came out buzzing with ideas of how Frantic's 

physical work could influence their own pieces.   

All drama pupils in Year 10 and 11 will be referencing this production in their written exam later this year. Thanks to 

all parents for supporting this trip and helping your wonderful children expand their cultural boundaries. All pupils on 

the trip were an absolute credit to our school and we cannot wait to get them out on another trip soon.  

 

 

Maths Problem of the week 

 

Maths Riddle 1: 

There are 3 positive numbers. You can either add these numbers or multiply them together, 
getting the same result. Which are the numbers? 

Maths Riddle 2: 

What will you get if you multiply all the numbers on the number pad of a telephone? 
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Careers website for parents/carers 

Talking Futures is a great website for parents and carers to access information about post 16 opportunities.  It also 

gives advice on how to start conversations with your young person about their next steps.  Go to Parents Advice for 

Career Conversations - Talking Futures for more information.  

 
Year 10 Work Shadowing Day 
We have been getting a lot of interest in the work shadowing day, which will be held on Thursday 2nd May 2024.  
This is an opportunity for students to gain a real insight into the world of work and to be given the chance to observe 
a job role which may be of specific interest for future career choices. We have told the students that they will need 
to work with family or a close friend of the family. The deadline to find a placement is Thursday 28th of March 2024.  
Students can collect a parent consent form from Mrs Kay's desk, near the Heads of Houses offices or we have 
attached it to the newsletter. 
 

 
 

 

  

 

Passmores Academy Charity 

No Child Without 

Registered Charity No: 1152609 

 

WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT 

 
• Passmores Academy established our charity, No Child Without in 2013 

 

• No Child Without aims to provide financial support for young people across Harlow 

in order to help them access educational and extra-curricular opportunities that may 

usually be beyond their means. 

• No Child Without believes that no child should miss out on any opportunity within 

their education due to financial circumstances that are out of their control. 

• No Child Without exists to aid young people to achieve their potential. 

• Providing a young person with an opportunity can make a huge difference to their 

lives. It can provide them with motivation and inspiration which, in turn, will lead 

them to having improved aspirations. 

 

*********************************************************** 

 

ESSEX residents are being invited to nominate a charity to receive £1,000 
 

Now in it’s sixth year, the BENEFACT GROUP’s Movement for Good Awards has given 

charities across the UK and Ireland more than £5million since 2019,  

with winners drawn randomly from online nominations. 

 
Therefore, the MORE times NO CHILD WITHOUT is nominated, the greater it’s chance of success. 

CAREERS NEWS 

ANY OTHER INFORMATION 

https://www.talkingfutures.org.uk/
https://www.talkingfutures.org.uk/
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Nominations can be submitted online as follows: 

 
Google:  www.movementforgood.com 
Click On:   Nominate Now 

Then Click On:  Nominate a Charity for £1000 

Type In:  No Child Without (Press Search) 

This Will Appear: 115609 NO CHILD WITHOUT 

Select Charity Type: POVERTY 

Fill in:   Full Name: 

   Email Address: 

   Location = (Select) Essex 

   Age: 

   Who Are You = (Select) Supporter 

 

 

The Next Draw is on Monday 18th March 2024  

Nominations will also roll over to Future Draws 

THANK YOU! 
 

 

 

 

http://www.movementforgood.com/
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Forthcoming Events: 

 

Monday 11th - Friday 1st March Year 11 Mocks  

Monday 19th – Friday 23rd February Half term 

Wednesday 28th February Year 10 – Tomorrow’s Teachers Programme 

Wednesday 20th March Year 9 KS4 Options Evening 5.30 – 8.00pm  

Thursday 28th March End of term 

 

     

Natalie Christie  

Principal of Passmores Academy 

 

Interested in becoming a primary or secondary teacher?  

Contact Gareth Walsh on g.walsh@passmoresacademy.com 

mailto:g.walsh@passmoresacademy.com

